           AAUW New Mexico Online Branch meeting – January 31, 2021
AAUW New Mexico Online Branch met via Zoom at 2:00 PM on Sunday, January 31, 2021. Nine members participated: Cheri Burch, Carol Ann Council, Claudia Poglitsch, Helena Whyte, Karyl Lyne, Mary Sandford, Natalie Markin, Nina Thayer and Sonya Berg.

Our program was presented by State Rep. Christine Chandler from District 43. She represents Los Alamos County and small sections of Rio Arriba, Sandoval and Santa Fe Counties. She is a former attorney at LANL and a former County Councilor. Rep. Chandler began by explaining the logistics of this year’s session due to Covid-19 precautions. Most business is being conducted virtually with limited access to the floor and committee rooms. Democrats appear to be adjusting better than Republicans. She outlined several bills being presented, some that she is sponsoring, as well as others. Those sponsored by Rep. Chandler include HB 10 (Broadband access for rural areas) and HB20 (paid sick leave/paid family medical). Other bills mentioned concerned early childhood, redistricting, recreational cannabis, environmental (including the effect of oil and gas moratorium) and private prisons. The fact that the Civil Rights bill applies to all subdivisions of state government and does not specifically address excessive use of force will probably prevent its passing. Most bills are still in committee.
Helena Whyte reported on Tech Trek. It will be virtual this summer and there will be two sessions. Each girl will receive two boxes – one with swag and one with the materials needed for the week. Essay readers are needed and you may contact Helena if interested. Donations are appreciated; about one third of the funds come from members. 
We reviewed our progress in the Five Star Program and determined which aspects we can reasonably achieve. We cannot offer public programs and we will check on whether contributions to AAUW can be credited to a dual branch. We will work on promoting the Action Network either through a program or on our web site. Cheri will work on a succession plan. 

The branch will send congratulatory notes or certificates to the female winners of the NM State Science Fair as chosen by NMISEF. Cheri and Helena will tackle this project. The branch will also send “thank you for your service” notes to all state representatives and senators at the end of the legislative session. Karyl and Sonya will take the lead on this.

Natalie raised the question of dropping the membership requirement which is again being considered by AAUW. Karyl spoke of the need for corporate financial aid and that we are looked upon as discriminatory. Helena mentioned the problem that is presented for Tech Trek parents who may wish to support the organization. Mary is still wrestling with the question. 
Karyl announced that the State Convention will be in Las Vegas via Zoom on April 17, 2021. It will begin at 9:00 AM and conclude about 2:00 PM. 

Our Winter LTM and Legislative meeting will be February 20th.

Our next Online Branch meeting will be at 2:00 PM on Sunday April 25, 2021. It will be our annual meeting and we will elect officers for the 2021-23 term.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Sandford

